
1951. No. 7 24-

EXCHANGE OF NOTES (APRIL 28 AND MAY lit, 1951) BETWEEN CANADA 1
ICAO RELATING TO THE AGREEMENT

i

The Secretary of State for External Aifairs
to the President of the Council of ICAO

DEPARTMENT OF EXTERNAL AFFAIRS

OTTAwA, April 28, 1951.

I have the honour to refer to the Headquarters Agreement between
International Civil Aviation Organization and the Government of Can
signed in Montreal on April 14, 1951. The Government of Canada, in accc
ance with the provision of Section 41 thereof, proposes that this Note and y
reply will bring this Agreement into force on May 1, 1951.

The interim arrangements set forth in the letter of April 30, 194'
Mr. St. Laurent, who was then Secretary of State for External Affairs, by wl
privileges, immunities and facilities were extended to the International C
Aviation Organization on a de facto basis, are to be regarded as superseded
the present Agreement.

Accept, Sir, the renewed assurances of my highest consideration.

L. B. PEARSON.

II

The President of the Council of ICAO
to the Secretary of State for External Affairs

INTERNATIONAL CIVIL AVIATION ORGANIZATION

Ref.: A 11/2

1 May 1951.

SIR,

I have the honour to acknowledge receipt of your Note of 28 April 1
which reads as follows:

(See note 1)

"I have the honour ... the present Agreement."

I confirm hereby the concurrence of the International Civil Avia
Organization with the terms of your Note. Consequently the Agreement
come into force on 1 May 1951.

Accept, Sir, the renewed assurances of rny highest consideration.

EDWARD WARNER.


